Minute June 8, 2020

Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting
June 8™ 2020

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order via Zoom meeting.
Other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, and Skip Powell along
with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Chief Craig, Town Attorney
Heather Peters, Greenville Water Superintendent and Audi Findley.

Minutes: The minutes for May 11" regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by
councilman Gomes and seconded by President Redden to accept the minutes. Motion
passed 4-0.

Police Report:
Chief Craig noted the backup camera system will be installed in the K-9 patrol vehicle

the unit has been purchased.

Notes from the citation for the property on Highway 150 at East 5™ street, the grass was
mowed the next day, however there was a trash issue, Chief Craig will follow up.

One of the patrol cars is still in need of repairs however the officer has been activated in
military service and will get the repairs completed when he is back.

There was a dog bite on Buttontown Road, the department is still looking for the big
black dog and there has been an alert sent to all police departments asking to quarantine
the dog upon locating.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the
checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved. Motion made
by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Gomes for reconciling form for April
2020. Motion passed 4-0.

Committee Reports:

Emergency Services:

The police department does have ample supplies for PPE (Personal Protectiv
Equipment) and should be good for the foreseeable future. ‘

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Lemon presented a cost benefit analysis for paving Pekin Road and Voyles
Road with Floyd County. Motion was made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by
Councilman Powell to spend $7,500 from the MVH Reserve Fund and $1 1,454 from
Riverboat Fund. Motion passed 4-0. The council will contact the paving contractor about
possibly adding 40 foot of payment to Arthur Coffman Road at Pekin Road.

The seal coating bids for Heritage Springs were reviewed, one for $22.000 and the more
extensive service for $40,000. The council will study and decide at a later time.
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Wind Dance entrance is having pavement issues and possible drainage problem. The
council is still reviewing and may add this to the next round of Community Crossing

Grant.

Special Projects:

The town has received a letter of accomplishment from the F loyd County Parks
Department for the installation of the new drinking fountain and new signage.
Councilman Lemon is working on additional signs requested to keep consistency.

Attorney:

The next town council meeting may be held in person according to the Governor’s time
table. The cable company francizes fees are being reviewed about exclusivity clause. This
is due to interest by Mainstream filer to install wiring and offer service to town residents.

New Business:

Requested from business Four R Solutions located at 7202 Voyles Road to send notice to
State of Indiana about zoning of area as light industrial to continue as a certified
scrapping processor. The town’s future land use map has this designated. The business
should fall under IDEM (Indiana Department of Environment Management).

Resident Heather Gauraye requested closure of Heritage Way on July 4" from 8 PM to
12 AM for a fireworks show and clean up after the event. The Greenville Fire Protection
District will try to have a truck on standby at the event. President Redden made a motion
and Councilman Gomes seconded. Motion passed 4-0.

Utility Business:

Water Utility

Superintendent Audi Findley sent his monthly report to the council before the meeting
and there was no questions. The leaks and adjustment report was presented and accepted
with no questions.

Superintendent Findley requested continuing the pandemic response through June and
into July. The utilities have adequate PPE (mask and sanitizer). Attorney Peters
suggested waiting until after July 4 at least. The council agreed to install glass barricades
in the office to protect workers. Superintendent Findley will apply to recover the cost of
recovery from the State or Federal government.

Superintendent Findley presented a proposal by Indiana Department of Traffic about
moving water lines in the Highway 150 right-a-way. The cost will be capped at 10% of
annual income ($150,000) with an additional upgrade to 8” line cost of $30,000. He
requested signing a contract for engineering for $22,000. The council will review and
decide at next meeting.

The Suez contract for tank maintenance is under review and be decided at the July
meeting.
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Motion was made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by President Redden to sign off
on the easement agreement on Pekin Road with Linda Kepley for the new pumping
station upgrade. Motion passed 4-0.

Superintendent Findley presented estimate to seal coat the town’s/utilities’ parking lot at
a cost of §1,758. Motion made by Councilman Gomes and seconded by Councilman
Lemon. Motion passed 4-0.

Superintendent Findley requested selling the old phones for $1 to employees and their
family. Councilman Lemon will prepare a resolution.

Sewer Utility:

No further business coming before the Council,

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. July 13" 2020 at town hall located at
9706 Clark Street.
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